
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

July 10, 2013 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
July 17 – Lobsterbake 
 
July 24 – NO MEETING 
 
July 31 – US Coast Guard Rescue 21 Program 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

July 17  July 31* August 7 
Song  Knight  Dube  Dunphy 
Invocation Reimensnider Roberts Russell 
Raffle Gift Daviero Dobson Dube 
Conductor Dunphy Flynn  Frustaci 
 
*No meeting on July 24 due to Road Race 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
July 20 – Food Cupboard BBQ fundraiser, St. John’s Church, SP 
 
July 28 – Rotary Spring Point 5k Classic – spread the word! 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to: 

Mike Neff (July 19) 
Bill Phillips (July 23) 
Kristin Segee (July 24) 
Bob Carson (July 29) 
Catherine Callahan (July 30) 

 
Happy Anniversary to Phil & Claudette Dube (July 22)! 
 
Our deepest condolences to Rick & Diane Dobson and their entire 
family, including former members JD Dobson and Geoff Crain, on the 
death of their daughter Jennifer Tarr. 



 
Congratulations to Marge Barker on being appointed as district 
coordinator and faculty member of the Rotary Leadership Institute 
(RLI) 
 
And congratulations to Mike McGovern on his new role as Vice-Chair of 
The Rotary Foundation Board of Trustees. 
  
Remembering Warren Simpson – Founding member Warren Simpson had an annual tradition 
of conducting a quiz the first week of every Rotary year asking the members the name of the new 
RI President and of his club. Would you have passed? (The answer is Ron Burton from the 
Rotary Club of Norman, Oklahoma.) 
 
2012-2013 Foundation Giving – We did great! Frank Butterworth reported that we skyrocketed 
past our goal of giving $11,000 to the Annual Fund – we gave $13,896! In addition we gave 
$3,747 to PolioPlus (possibly the best in the district???). Let’s keep on losing those bets as we 
start over again in 2013-14! 
 
Soup Kitchen  – Thanks to all of the following who served beef stroganoff and popsicles at the 
soup kitchen Tuesday night: 
 Bill York 
 Paul Butler 
 David Lourie 
 Chuck Redman 
 Adrienne Murphy 
 Cyndie Santos & her colleague Crystal Burnham 
 Ellie Speh 
 Kathy Cotter 
 John Thibodeau & his daughter Molly 
 Phil Dube & son Matt 
 Elyse Tipton 
 
Road Race – Thanks to some generous sponsors, our expenses are covered – now what we need 
are RUNNERS (spread the word!) and VOLUNTEERS (please consider bringing your family to 
help with flagging, etc.) Jack Roberts reports that Bug Light will NOT be open that day in order 
to allow more people to volunteer at the race. 
 
Fort Williams News – Ellie reported that the Garden Tour netted over $26,000 – thanks to all 
who helped out. The arboretum has a continuing need for help in removing invasive species so if 
you’re available on Tuesday and/or Saturday mornings (9-12) they would love to have you lend a 
hand (just show up – no sign-up required). 
 
WE WANT YOU to turn in your badge if you have forgotten to bring it back to the club. 
Secretary Paul is re-ordering the badge numbers and would appreciate it if the following would 
return their badges: Hawkins, Hewitt, N. Irving, Knight, Russell and Tipton. 



 
Rotary Fashion – President Ellie is placing an order for Rotarians At Work t-shirts. For more 
formal occasions, Bill Anderson will be placing an order for Rotary golf shirts with our club 
name on them. Cost is $25 each; let him know in the next couple weeks if you’re interested. 
Available in women’s styles as well. 
 
Plans for the Upcoming Year – Ellie passed out a schedule of club meetings for the upcoming 6 
months. The schedule features: 
 No meetings during weeks when we have significant other activities (e.g. July 24, Sept. 

11, Sept. 18 and Oct. 16) 
 Theater Night on Thursday, September 19 at Portland Players (Jesus Christ Superstar) 
 Not on the schedule but coming up shortly thereafter will be Winterfest – more info to 

come at the Project Fair on September 4 
 Several meetings with lighter fare for a cost of $10 

In order to provide some overarching coordination to our fundraisers (and make sure we’re not 
hitting up the same sponsors repeatedly for different events), Scott Irving is forming a 
fundraising committee. Please let Scott know if you’re interested in participating. 
It promises to be a productive and fun-filled year! 
 

SEE YOU AT THE LOBSTER BAKE!!! 
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